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A RTICLE II of the By-Laws of the 
Iowa State College Veterinary Med­

ical Alumni Association stipulates that 
there shall be at least one regular busi­
ness meeting held during the annual con­
vention of the Iowa Veterinary Medical 
Association at a time and date determined 
by the Executive Committee. The past 
success of an alumni luncheon.:business 
meeting at noon of the first day of the 
Iowa Convention encouraged the Execu­
tive Committee to make a similar ar­
rangement for the January meeting of 
1959, although it was recognized that a 
noon meeting on the first day would inter­
fere somewhat with attendance. However, 
it seemed to be the best available time 
and 140 veterinary alumni were present. 
The luncheon was schduled for 12: 00 
o'clock and was immediately followed 
with an address and informal question 
and answers session by head football 
coach, Clay Stapleton, of Iowa State Col­
lege. 

The business session was called to 
order by President B. J. Gray with the 
explanation that in order to meet the ad­
journment deadline, so as to not interfere 
with the scheduled program of the state 
association, it would be necessary to ex­
pedite the handling of matters of business 
by brevity. This method of procedure was 
adopted by unanimous consent. 

Minutes of the 5th (1958) annual meet-
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ing: the minutes of the 5th annual meet­
ing were made available to all members 
of the Alumni Association through publi­
cation in Volume XX, No.2, 1958, of the 
Iowa State College Veterinarian and with 
no corrections or additions presented were 
approved as published. 

Report of Executive Committee: The 
Executive Committee is pleased to report 
that in addition to its routine responsibil­
ties in the management of the Association 
all special instructions and authorizations 
given it at the 1958 business session have 
been carried out. At a special convocation 
of the veterinary medical faculty and 
student body held on June 4, 1958, the 
Veterinary Medical Alumni Association 
awards were made as follows: 

Burton C. Thompson Award, Stanley J. 
Harless, Freshman $100.00 

Sophomore and Junior Awards: 
Keith C. Cogley, Sophomore $100.00 
Carl H. Graham, Junior $100.00 

George Judisch Sochlarship Award: 
Bruce D. Rosenquist, Senior $25.00 

With special reference to the George 
Judisch Award and the death of Mr. Jud­
isch, the Executive Committee wishes to 
recommend that this award be continued 
under the same name and conditions and 
financed by the Alumni Association as one 
of its regular contributons to a graduating 
senior. The regular annual contribution 
of $200.00 to the I.S.C. Veterinary Medi-
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cal Reading Room and $100.00 to the 
A.V.M.A. Research Fund were made and 
acknowledgments of appreciation have 
been received. The Executive Committee 
now recommends that the current money 
awards be continued in 1959 and that 
further study be made of possible future 
awards and activities for the association. 

At the meeting of the Executive Com­
mittee in Ames on November 6, 1958, 
there was considerable discussion of a 
probable need for an increase of 50 cents 
per year in the subscription rate of the 
I.S.C. Veterianrian. Increased printing 
costs and other expenses had previously 
been discussed by representatives of the 
alumni association and student publi­
cation. It would mean an allocation of an 
additional 50 cents or a total of $1.50 per 
member from the alumni association to 
the I.S.C. Veterinarian. This would prob­
ably necessitate an increase in alumni 
association dues from $2.00 to $2.50 in 
order to continue current and future 
activities. The editorial and business staffs 
of the student publication are continuing 
their study of the matter and no specific 
recommendations have been made at this 
time. The publication officers were told 
that the alumni association would co­
operate with them in whatever action is 
deemed advisable. An increase in the 
alumni association dues to $2.50 which 
includes subscription to the I.S.C. Veteri­
narian would necessitate amendment of 
Article II, Section 1 of the By-Laws 
which may be amended at any annual 
meeting by following the stipulation of 
Article IV of the By-Laws concerning 
amendments. The Executive Committee 
requests authority to handle the neces­
sary amendment to the By-Laws if neces­
sary. Such authority was granted by un­
animous consent. 

Statements for 1959 dues will be mailed 
in early February and it is hoped all 
alumni will respond. The record shows 
that 160 have neglected to pay the 1958 
dues which includes subscription to the 
veterinary student publication, The Iowa 
State College Veterinarian. It should also 
be remembered that our alumni associ­
ation supports several scholarships, con­
tributes to the veterinary student reading 
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room and to the A.V.M.A. research fund. 
You may be assured that these expendi­
tures are very worthwhile and greatly ap­
preciated by our veterinary students. 

There are now 1756 living alumni of 
the Veterinary Division of Iowa State 
College and 302 deceased, a total alumni 
list of 2,058 scattered world wide. Of the 
1756 living alumni, 760 have paid their 
1958 dues which signifies full member­
ship. 

Treasurer's Report for 1958 
and 

Report of Auditing Committee 
Bank Balance January 1, 1958 
(Checking Account Union Story Trust & 

Savings Bank $434.25; Savings Ac·count 
Ames Building and Loan $1005.41) $1439.66 
'rotal Deposits (Membership Fees) 1464.05 
Accrued Dividend on Savings Account 

Ames Building and Loan 32.94 

Disbursements: 
Honorarium to Speaker 

Alumn,i AS:20ciation 
Luncheon, De'S Maines, 
1-14-58 

Paid to H. D. Bergman: 
E~penses in Conn€'c:i:n 
with Luncheon 
Des Moines, 1-14-58 $37.22 
Postal Cards Purchased 16.70 

$50.00 

Postal Cards Purchased 6.50 60.42 
Paid to Hotel Fod Des Moines for 

.Nlumni Luncheon 1-14-58 
(Advance payment luncheon 
tickets) 

Paid to I.S.C. Veterinarian :"::r 
135.00 

'o,ubscriptions 5~3.00 

Bank Charge3 19.75 
LS.C. Printing ($3.30, $3.88, $2.95) 10.13 
Burton C. Thompson Award to 

Stanley J. Har1ess (Freshman) 100.00 
Sophomore A ward to Keith 

Cogley 100.00 
Junior .Nward to Carl H. Graham 100.00 
Judis'ch Award to Bruce D. 

Rosenquist (Senior) 25.00 
'Jr. A.V.MA. Ljlbrary Committee 200.00 

$2936.65 

A.V.M.A. Rese3Ych Fund 100.00 1493.80 
Balance on hand, J1\nuary 1, 1959 $1442.85* 

*BaIance in Checking Account 
Story Trust & 'Savings 

*Balance in Savings Account 
Ames Building & Loan 

$104.50 

1038.35 
$1442.85 

The Auditing Committee has examined 
the records of the Treasurer, including 
bank deposi ts, cancelled vouchers, and 
bank statements and has found these 
records correct as stated and recommends 
the adoption of this report. 

Signed: Auditing Committee 
Earl A. Hewitt, Chairman 
Chester D. Lee 
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Election of Officers 
The Constitution of the Iowa State Col­

lege Veterinary Medical Alumni Associ­
ation stipulates that each year there shall 
be elected a president-elect, a secretary­
treasurer and one member of the Execu­
tive Committee. The secretary-treasurer 
shall be chosen from alumni living in 
Ames. The Nominating Committee recom­
mended the following list of nominees for 
the several elective offices as follows: 

President-Elect J. A. Henderson ('34) 
Ankeny, Iowa 

Member, Executive Committee C. C. 
Templeman Jr. ('52) Williams, Iowa 

Secretary-Treasurer, H. D. Bergman 
('10) Ames, Iowa 

Signed: Nominating Committee 
D. L. Baker 
R. L. Lundvall 
R. A Packer, Chairman 

There being no further nominations the 
report was approved by motion and the 
nominees declared elected. 

The meeting w'as adjourned by motion 
at 1: 30 p.m. 

Signed: H. D. Bergman 
Secretary-Treasurer 

Homeconl.ing 1959 

THE IOWA STATE Alumni Homecom­
ing Luncheon will be held in the 

courtyard of the Veterinary Medicine 
Quadrangle, Saturday, October 24, 1959. 
The luncheon will begin at 11: 00 a.m. 
Tickets for the I.S.C.-Kansas St. football 
game and the homecoming luncheon are 
~vialable from the homecoming commit­
tee. 

LS.C. Mums will be available for the 
ladies at the door. 

Picnic Lunches, each $1.50 
(Check to Jr. AV.M.A) 

Football Seats, each $4.00 _____ _ 
(Check to Ath. Dept.) 

Football Seats, each $0.50 ____ _ 
(Varsity I Men) 

Please send requests for tickets to Ken­
neth Hook, Homecoming Committee 
Ticket Chairman, Division of Veterinary 
Medicine, Ames, Iowa. 
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ANNUAL CONFERENCE FOR 
VETERIN ARIANS 

The Annual Conference for Veterinar­
ians will be held JUly 14 & 15, 1959, in 
the Memorial Union. Registration will be 
from 10-12: 00 a.m. on Tuesday, July 14, 
with the program starting that day at 1: 15 
p.m. and ending at 3: 45 p.m. Wednesday. 
Dr. C. D. Lee, Extension Poultry Veteri­
narian. is chairman of the conference 
committee which is comprised of Dr. Fred 
Neal, Vet. Med. and Surgery; Dr. Hof­
stead, Vet. Research Institute; Dr. Pear­
son, Vet. Med. & Surgery; Dr. Seaton, 
Diagnostic Lab.; Dr. Hewitt, Vet. Physiol­
ogy; and Dr. Packer, Vet. Hygiene. The 
program this year is arranged as a prac­
tical clinic for practicing veterinarian3 
with many of the speakers being known 
authorities on their topic. Some of the 
topics that will be presented are: "Sheep 
Diseases," Dr. Neal, Iowa; "Mastitis," Dr. 
Schalm, Calif.; "Shipping Fever," Dr. H. 
Hoyt, Minn.; "Rhinotracheitis, Ruminitis, 
and Liver Abscesses," Dean Rue Jensen, 
Colo.; "Atrophic Rhinitis and Pig Virus 
Penumonia," Dr. Young, Nebr.; "Differ­
ential Diagnosis of Rhinotracheitis, Mu­
cosal Disease, Viral Diarrhea, and Aden­
omatosis," Dr. Ramsey, Iowa; "Clinical 
Pathology of Small Animals," Dr. Schalm, 
Calif.; "Chronic Infections of Small 
Animals," Dr. Covault, Iowa; "Chronic 
Respiratory Disease," Dr. H. Yoder, 
Iowa. Another feature of this year's con­
ference is closed circuit television demon­
strations on sheep, mastitis diagnosis, 
small and large animal surgery, and tri­
chinosis diagnosis. 

This year the wives are encouraged to 
come with their husbands as a special pro­
gram for the ladies is being arranged for 
by the Ames Veterinary Auxilliary. A 
banquet for the husbands and wives will 
be held in the Memorial Union, Tuesday 
evening, July 14, with the guest speaker 
being Dr. Rue Jensen, Dean of Veteri­
nary Medicine, Colorado State College. 
He has just returned from a tour of 
Russia and will speak about Veterinary 
Medicine in Russia. 
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VETERINARY CLINIC 
Belmond, Iowa 

, / 

AIle.!!' 

I! 
BEL.MOND V.6r£RINARY C.L- I N I C 

F~OOR P.L-AN 
Scale /"~ 8~o" 

Dr. Leslie G. Classick, '58, and Dr. Rob­
ert K Misner, '50 were pleased to present 
the above establishment to the profession. 
They also invite you to call upon them 
when you are in the Vicinity of Blemond. 
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The building is constructed of cinder 
block and concrete making it as nearly 
fire proof as possible. The building is 65 
feet by 35 feet with a full basement ex­
cept for the garage area. 
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